THE JEFFREY EPSTEIN SILICON VALLEY SEX CULT CHAPTER

<u>Here are the famous people Jeffrey Epstein</u> <u>was connected to ...</u>

c <u>https://www.businessinsider.com/famous-people-jeffery-epstein-money-manager-sexual-trafficking-connected-2019-7</u>Read more: Everything we know about Trump's **connection to** financier **Jeffrey Epstein**, who was charged with sex trafficking.Former President Bill Clinton traveled with **Epstein** in 2002 and 2003.

<u>Jeffrey Epstein was meeting with Silicon</u> <u>Valley reporters ...</u>

c <u>https://websfavourites.com/science-and-</u> <u>technology/2019/08/13/jeffrey-epstein-was-meeting-with-silicon-</u> <u>valley-reporters-before-his-arrest-rambling-about-all-the-people-</u> he-knew-in-tech

Jeffrey Epstein met with at least three reporters, two of them for the New York Times, in the months leading up to his arrest on child sex trafficking charges. The interviews seemed to touch on **Epstein's** relationship to **Silicon Valley**, suggesting that he was trying to rehabilitate his image and become known as a tech [...]

WHITE WASH: Wikipedia Editors Scrambled to Erase Jeffrey ...

c <u>https://bigleaguepolitics.com/white-wash-wikipedia-editors-scrambled-to-erase-jeffrey-epsteins-connection-to-bill-clinton/</u> Sex Crime WHITE WASH: Wikipedia Editors Scrambled to Erase Jeffrey Epstein's Connection to Bill Clinton. Epstein's Wikipedia page was edited repeatedly by a user who wanted the website to display political bias.

<u>Silicon Valley Execs' Fear: Exposure of Their</u> <u>Ties to Jeffrey ...</u>

< https://9east71.home.blog/2019/09/01/silicon-valley/

Sep 1, 20199 thoughts on " **Silicon Valley** Execs' Fear: Exposure of Their Ties to **Jeffrey Epstein** & Use of His Girls " flyingcuttlefish September 1, 2019 / 12:33 pm Wow - @FBI @AlanDersh says no one knew #**Epstein** was a pedo.

Bill Gates Worked With Jeffrey Epstein to Funnel \$2 Million ...

c https://summit.news/2019/09/09/bill-gates-worked-withjeffrey-epstein-to-funnel-2-million-to-mit/

Sep 9, 2019The work all took place after **Epstein** was known to be a pedophile following his conviction for soliciting a minor. MIT then tried to cover-up the **connection**. "This is a \$2M gift from Bill Gates directed by **Jeffrey Epstein**," wrote MIT Media Lab Director Joi Ito in an October 2014 email.

<u>The CIA, Mossad and "Epstein Network"</u> <u>are Exploiting Mass ...</u>

< https://www.mintpressnews.com/cia-israel-mossad-jeffreyepstein-orwellian-nightmare/261692/

Though it is unknown exactly which **Silicon Valley** figures were most connected to **Epstein** and which tech executives were potentially being blackmailed by **Epstein**, it is known that **Epstein** ...

<u>Obama was terrified after his shocking</u> <u>connection to Jeffrey ...</u>

< https://patriotpulse.net/obama-was-terrified-after-hisshocking-connection-to-jeffrey-epstein-got-out/

Since the mysterious suicide of **Jeffrey Epstein**, Democrats have found themselves in trouble. Their long-time **connections to** the billionaire pedophile are now coming to light. And Barack Obama was terrified after his shocking **connection to Epstein** got out.

<u>Trump's connection to Jeffrey Epstein,</u> <u>explained</u>

< https://theweek.com/speedreads/851403/trumps-connectionjeffrey-epstein-explained

Jul 8, 2019Trump's **connection to Jeffrey Epstein**, explained. July 8, 2019 Multimillionaire **Jeffrey Epstein** was arrested again this weekend on sex trafficking and abuse charges.

FBI: Pedophile Jeffrey Epstein was Informant for Mueller's ...

< <u>https://bigleaguepolitics.com/fbi-pedophile-jeffrey-epstein-</u> was-informant-for-muellers-fbi/

Documents released by the FBI pertaining to Clinton-connected pedophile **Jeffrey Epstein** show that the known child predator had a professional relationship with then-FBI Director Robert S. Mueller. "**Epstein** has also provided information to the FBI as agreed upon," says one of the court documents.

Jeffrey Epstein & The Connection Between Pedophilia And A.I ...

c https://sagaciousnewsnetwork.com/jeffrey-epstein-theconnection-between-pedophilia-and-a-i-artificial-intelligence/ The Officially Ignored Connection Between Lyme... Jeffrey Epstein: CFR And Trilateral Commission Member; Feds Planned To Indict Clinton Pal Jeffrey Epstein,... Bringing Down Jeffrey Epstein (2018 Documentary) Prince Andrew Dragged Back Into Jeffrey Epstein... Jeffrey Epstein Settles Out Of Court In Civil Trial...

- 72. Typical of the high tech manipulation experts are the details of the insiders.
- 72. **Ghislaine Maxwell** (<u>/.giː'leɪn, -'lɛn/ ghee-LAYN, -LEN</u>; born 25 December 1961)^[1] is a British <u>socialite</u> and the youngest child of publishing tycoon and fraudster <u>Robert Maxwell</u>. She moved to the United States after her father's death in 1991 and became a close associate of financier and subsequently convicted sex offender J<u>effrey Epstein</u>. Maxwell has faced allegations of <u>procuring</u> and sexually trafficking underage girls for Epstein and others, charges she emphatically denies.^[2]

Maxwell founded the ocean-advocacy group <u>The TerraMar</u> <u>Project</u> in 2012. The organisation announced closure on 12 July 2019, a week after the sex trafficking charges brought by New York federal prosecutors against Epstein became public.^[2]

Ghislaine Maxwell was born in 1961, in Maisons-Laffitte, France,^[3] the ninth and youngest child of <u>Elisabeth</u> (*née* Meynard), a French-born scholar, and Robert Maxwell, a Czech-born British media proprietor. Her father was from a Jewish family and her mother was of <u>Huguenot</u> descent. Maxwell was born two days before a car accident left her older brother Michael in a prolonged coma at age 15, unresponsive for several years until his death in 1967.^[4] Her mother reflected that the accident had an effect on the entire family, with Ghislaine becoming <u>anorexic</u> while still a toddler.^[4] Throughout childhood, Ghislaine resided with her family in Oxford at Headington Hill Hall, a 53-room mansion, where the offices of <u>Pergamon Press</u>, a publishing company run by Robert Maxwell, were also located.^{[3][5][2]} Her mother stated that all of her children were brought up <u>Anglican</u>.^[6] Maxwell attended Marlborough College, and Balliol College, Oxford.^[1]

Maxwell had an unusually close relationship with her father and was widely credited with being her father's favourite child.^{[2][7][8]} <u>The Times</u> reported that Robert Maxwell did not permit Ghislaine to bring her boyfriends home or to be seen with them publicly, after she started attending the University of Oxford.^[9]

Career

Maxwell was a prominent member of the London social scene in the 1980s.^[10] She founded a women's club named after the original <u>Kit-Cat Club</u>^{[11][8]} and was a director of Oxford United Football Club, during her father's ownership. ^{[12][13]} She also worked at <u>The European</u>, a publication Robert Maxwell had started.^[14] According to <u>Tom Bower</u> of <u>The Times</u>, in 1986 Ghislaine's father invited her to visit his new yacht in a shipyard in Holland to celebrate its christening in her honour as the <u>Lady Ghislaine</u>.^[15] Maxwell was reported to have spent a large amount of time in the late 1980s aboard her father's yacht, which was equipped with a jacuzzi, a sauna, a gym and private disco.^[16] <u>The Scotsman</u> stated that Robert Maxwell had also "tailor made a New York company for her".^[17] The company, which focused on corporate gifts, was not profitable.^{[9][15][18]}

The Times reported that Maxwell flew to New York on 5 November 1990 to deliver an envelope on her father's behalf that, unknown to her, was part of "a plot initiated by her father to steal \$200m" from Berlitz shareholders.^[15]

After her father purchased the <u>New York Daily News</u> in January 1991, he sent her to New York City to act as his emissary.^{[19][9]} In May 1991, Maxwell and her father took <u>Concorde</u> on business to New York, where he quickly departed for Moscow and left her to represent his interests at an event honouring <u>Simon Wiesenthal</u>.^[20] In November 1991, Robert Maxwell's body was found floating in the sea near the <u>Canary Islands</u> and his luxury yacht the Lady *Ghislaine.*^[21] Immediately following his death, Ghislaine flew to <u>Tenerife</u>, where the yacht was stationed, to attend to his business paperwork.^[9] Though a verdict of death by accidental drowning was recorded, Maxwell has since stated that she believes her father was murdered,^[22] commenting in 1997 that "He did not commit suicide. That was just not consistent with his character. I think he was murdered."^[23] After his death, Robert Maxwell was found to have fraudulently appropriated the pension assets of Mirror <u>Group Newspapers</u>, a company that he ran and in which he held a large share of ownership, to support its share price. ^[24] There were reportedly over £440m in pension funds missing, which left the surviving Maxwell family members and the British government in a bind to repay the 32,000 people affected.^[25]

Ghislaine Maxwell moved to the United States in 1991, just after her father's death. Maxwell was photographed boarding a Concorde to cross the Atlantic, causing outrage amidst the pension scandal due to the high cost of flights on that aircraft.^{[7][8]} She reportedly receives "an £80,000 annual legacy from a trust set up by her father."^[26] In 1992, she had moved to an apartment of an Iranian friend overlooking <u>Central Park</u>. At the time, Maxwell worked at a real estate office on <u>Madison Avenue</u> and was reported to be socializing with a group that included <u>Ivana Trump</u> and <u>Adnan</u> <u>Khashoggi</u>'s son.^[27] Maxwell quickly rose to wider prominence as a New York City socialite.^{[8][28]}

Association with Jeffrey Epstein

Maxwell first met American financier J<u>effrey Epstein</u> in the early 1990s at a New York party following "a difficult breakup with Count Gianfranco Cicogna" of the Ciga Hotels clan. [29]

Maxwell had a romantic relationship with Epstein for several years in the early 1990s and remained closely associated with him for decades afterwards.^{[8][28][30]} The nature of their relationship remains unclear. In a 2009 deposition, several of Epstein's household employees testified that Maxwell had a central role in both his public and private life, referring to her as his "main girlfriend" who also handled the hiring, supervising, and firing of staff starting around 1992.^[31] She has also been referred to as the "Lady of the House" by Epstein's staff and as his "aggressive assistant".^[32] In a 2003 *Vanity Fair* profile on Epstein, author Vicky Ward stated that Epstein referred to Maxwell as "my best friend".^[33] Ward also observed that Maxwell seemed "to organize much of his life".^[33]

Maxwell has attracted press coverage for her friendship with <u>Prince Andrew, Duke of York</u>, the second son of <u>Queen</u> <u>Elizabeth II</u>, who attended social functions with her in New York.^[34] Maxwell introduced Epstein to Prince Andrew, and the three often socialized together.^[35] In 2000, Maxwell and Epstein attended a party thrown by Prince Andrew at the queen's estate in <u>Norfolk, England</u>, reportedly for Maxwell's 39th birthday.^[36] In a November 2019 interview with the BBC, Prince Andrew confirmed that Maxwell and Epstein had attended an event at his invitation but he denied that it was anything more than a "straightforward shooting weekend." [37]

Maxwell has also been associated and photographed with <u>Bill Clinton</u>, <u>Donald Trump</u>, and lawyer <u>Alan Dershowitz</u>.^[28]

In 1995, Epstein renamed one of his companies the Ghislaine Corporation; the <u>Palm Beach</u>, Florida company was later dissolved, in 1998.^[31]

In 2008, Epstein was convicted of soliciting a minor for prostitution and served 13 months of an 18-month jail sentence. Following Epstein's release from jail, although Maxwell continued to attend prominent social functions, she and Epstein were no longer seen together publicly.^[2]

By late 2015, Maxwell had largely retreated from attending social functions.^[2]

Civil cases and accusations

Virginia Roberts v. Maxwell (2015)

Details of a civil lawsuit, made public in January 2015, contained a deposition from a woman, identified as "Jane Doe 3", that accused Ghislaine Maxwell of having recruited her in 1999, when she was a minor, to have sex with Epstein. ^[8] A 2018 exposé by Julie K. Brown in the <u>Miami Herald</u> revealed Jane Doe 3 to be Virginia Giuffre, who in 1999 was known as Virginia Roberts. Giuffre met Maxwell at Donald Trump's <u>Mar-a-Lago</u> Club in Palm Beach, Florida, where Giuffre was working at the time.^[8] She asserted that Maxwell had introduced her to Epstein, after which she was "groomed by the two [of them] for his pleasure, including lessons in Epstein's preferences during oral sex".^{[38][8]}

Maxwell has repeatedly denied any involvement in Epstein's crimes.^[30] In a 2015 statement, Maxwell rejected allegations that she has acted as a <u>procurer</u> for Epstein and denied that she had "facilitated Prince Andrew's acts of sexual abuse". Maxwell's spokesperson said that "the allegations made against Ghislaine Maxwell are untrue" and that she "strongly denies allegations of an unsavory nature, which have appeared in the British press and elsewhere, and reserves her right to seek redress at the repetition of such old defamatory claims".

Giuffre sued Maxwell in federal court in the <u>Southern District</u> of New York in 2015. She asserted that Maxwell and Epstein had <u>trafficked</u> her and other underage girls, often at sex parties hosted by Epstein at his homes in New York, <u>New</u> <u>Mexico</u>, Palm Beach, and the <u>U.S. Virgin Islands</u>. Maxwell called her a liar. Giuffre sued Maxwell for <u>defamation</u>. While details of the settlement have not been made public, in May 2017 the case was settled in Giuffre's favour,^[40] with Maxwell paying Giuffre "millions".^[41]

<u>The New York Times</u> said that, by 2016, Maxwell was no longer being photographed at events. In April 2016, the New York town house where she had lived was sold for \$15 million. By 2017, her lawyers claimed before a judge that they did not know her address; they further said that she was in London but that they did not believe she had a permanent residence.^[2]

Sarah Ransome v. Epstein and Maxwell (2017)

In 2017, Sarah Ransome filed a suit against Epstein and Maxwell, alleging that Maxwell hired her to give massages to Epstein and later threatened to physically harm her or destroy her career prospects if she did not comply with their sexual demands at his mansion in New York and on his private Caribbean island, <u>Little Saint James</u>. The suit was settled in 2018 under undisclosed terms.^{[42][2][28][43]}

Affidavit filed by Maria Farmer (2019)

On 16 April 2019, a new accuser, Maria Farmer, went public and filed a sworn affidavit in federal court in New York, alleging that she and her 15-year-old sister had been sexually assaulted by Epstein and Maxwell in separate locations in 1996. According to the affidavit, Farmer had met Maxwell and Epstein at a New York art gallery reception in 1995. The affidavit says that in the summer of the following year, they hired her to work on an art project in billionaire businessman Leslie Wexner's Ohio mansion, where she was then sexually assaulted by both Maxwell and Epstein.^{[44][45]} Farmer reported the incident to the New York Police Department and the FBI.^[31]

Farmer's affidavit also stated that during the same summer, Epstein flew her then 15-year-old sister to his New Mexico property where he and Maxwell molested her on a massage table.^[46] Farmer was interviewed for <u>CBS This Morning</u> in November 2019 accusing Maxwell of a phone call threatening her life following a <u>Central Park</u> assault by the two individuals in 1996.^[47]

Jennifer Araoz vs. the estate of Jeffrey Epstein, Ghislaine Maxwell, and Jane Does 1–3 (2019)

On 14 August 2019, Jennifer Araoz filed a lawsuit in <u>New</u> <u>York County Supreme Court</u> against Epstein's estate, Maxwell, and three unnamed members of his staff; the lawsuit was made possible under New York state's new Child Victims Act, which took effect on the same date.^[48]

Priscilla Doe vs. the estate of Jeffrey Epstein (2019)

Ghislaine Maxwell was named in one of three lawsuits filed in New York on 20 August 2019 against the estate of Jeffery Epstein.^[49] The woman filing the suit, identified as "Priscilla Doe", claimed that she was recruited in 2006 and trained by Maxwell with step-by-step instructions on how to provide sexual services for Epstein.^{[50][51]}

Dispute over release of court documents

On 2 July 2019, the <u>United States Court of Appeals for the</u> <u>Second Circuit</u> ordered the unsealing of documents from the earlier civil suit against Maxwell by Virginia Giuffre.^[52] Jeffrey Epstein was arrested on 6 July 2019 at <u>Teterboro Airport</u> in New Jersey and charged with <u>sex trafficking</u> and sex trafficking conspiracy.^[53] Maxwell requested a rehearing in a federal appeals court on 17 July 2019, in an effort to keep documents sealed that were part of a suit by Virginia Giuffre.^[54]

On 9 August 2019 the first batch of documents were unsealed and released from the earlier defamation suit by Giuffre against Maxwell.^[55] Epstein was found dead on 10 August 2019, after reportedly hanging himself in his Manhattan prison cell.^{[56][57]}

Later in August 2019, the <u>*Rolling Stone*</u> magazine and <u>*The*</u> <u>*Times of Israel*</u> online newspaper reported that the surroundings of the Epstein case and Gislaine Maxwell are continuously followed by investigators.^{[58][59]}

TerraMar Project

In 2012, Maxwell founded <u>The TerraMar Project</u>,^[60] a nonprofit organization that advocated the protection of oceans. She gave a lecture for TerraMar at the <u>University of</u> <u>Texas at Dallas</u> and a <u>TED talk</u>, at TEDx Charlottesville in 2014.^[61] Maxwell accompanied <u>Stuart Beck</u>, a 2013 TerraMar board member, to two <u>United Nations</u> meetings to discuss the project.^[18]

The TerraMar Project announced closure on 12 July 2019, less than a week after charges of sex trafficking brought by New York federal prosecutors against Epstein became public.^{[62][2]} An associated, UK-based company, Terramar (UK), listed Maxwell as a director.^[63] An application for the UK organisation to be officially closed was made on 4 September 2019, with the first notice in <u>The London Gazette</u> made on 17 September 2019.^[64] The company Terramar (UK) was listed as officially dissolved on 3 December 2019.^[64]

Personal life

Since at least 1997, Maxwell has maintained a residence in <u>Belgravia</u>, London.^{[65][66]} In 2000, Maxwell moved into a 7,000-square-foot townhouse on East 65th Street less than 10 blocks from her friend <u>Epstein's New York mansion</u>. The house was purchased for \$4.95 million by an anonymous <u>limited liability company</u>, with an address that matches the office of J. Epstein & Co. Representing the buyer was Darren Indyke, Epstein's longtime lawyer.^[2]

Following her personal and professional involvement with Jeffrey Epstein, Maxwell was romantically linked for several years to <u>Ted Waitt</u>, founder of <u>Gateway computers</u>.^{[18][67]} She attended the wedding of Chelsea Clinton in 2010 as Waitt's guest.^[18] Maxwell helped Waitt obtain and renovate a luxury yacht, the *Plan B*, and used it for travel to France and Croatia before their relationship ended, sometime around late 2010^[16] or early 2011.^{[18][8]}

As of December 2019, Maxwell has not appeared at any public events in recent months, and her whereabouts are unknown.^[68]

In August 2019, reports surfaced that Maxwell had been living in <u>Manchester by the Sea</u>, Massachusetts, in the home of Scott Borgerson.^[69] Maxwell and Borgerson were described as having been in a romantic relationship for several years.^{[16][69]} Locals in the town of Manchester by the Sea stated that Maxwell had kept a low profile, went by "G" instead of her full first name, and had been seen on several occasions walking a <u>Vizsla</u> dog along the beach.^{[70][71]} A neighbouring property manager relayed that Maxwell and Borgerson were a couple and had been seen repeatedly running together in the mornings.^[72] Borgerson stated in August 2019 that Maxwell was not currently living at the home and that he did not know where she was.^[69]

In August 2019, the <u>New York Post</u> published photographs of her allegedly dining at a fast-food restaurant in Los Angeles, but doubts have been raised over the veracity of the report. ^[68] In November 2019, the British tabloid <u>The Sun</u> offered <u>£</u>10,000 (<u>US\$13,333</u>) to anyone who can reveal her whereabouts.^[68]

See also

• Nadia Marcinko

References

1.

73. Haines, Joe (1988). Maxwell. London: Futura. pp. 434 et seq. <u>ISBN 0-7088-4303-4</u>.

74.

75. Twohey, Megan; Bernstein, Jacob (15 July 2019). <u>"The 'Lady of</u> <u>the House' Who Was Long Entangled With Jeffrey Epstein"</u>. <u>The</u> <u>New York Times</u>. Retrieved 15 July 2019.

76.

77. <u>"Betty Maxwell Obituary"</u>. The Telegraph. 8 August 2013. Retrieved 18 July 2019.

78.

79. Maxwell, Elisabeth (1994). <u>A Mind of My Own: My Life with</u> <u>Robert Maxwell</u>. New York, NY: HarperCollins Publishers. pp. <u>307</u> <u>- 308</u>. <u>ISBN 0060171049</u>.

80.

81. Stevenson, Tom (29 May 1993). <u>"Maxwell home sold – with</u> <u>tenant: Tycoon's widow may stay at Headington another six</u> <u>years"</u>. <u>The Independent</u>. Retrieved 20 July 2019.

82.

83. McFerran, Ann (11 April 2004). <u>"Relative Values: Elisabeth</u> <u>Maxwell, the widow of Robert Maxwell, and their daughter</u> <u>Isabel"</u>. <u>The Sunday Times</u>. Retrieved 27 August 2019.

84.

85. Davies, Caroline (4 January 2015). <u>"Court papers put daughter</u> <u>of Robert Maxwell at centre of 'sex slave' claims"</u>. <u>The Guardian</u>. Retrieved 19 July 2019.

- Schneier, Matthew (15 July 2019). <u>"Ghislaine Maxwell, The</u> <u>Socialite on Jeffrey Epstein's Arm"</u>. <u>New York</u>. Retrieved 15 July 2019.
- 88.
- 89. Bower, Tom (12 August 2019). <u>"Ghislaine Maxwell, daughter of</u> <u>Robert Maxwell, fell under the spell of rich and domineering</u> <u>men"</u>. <u>The Times</u>. Retrieved 12 August 2019.
- 90.
- 91. Cranley, Ellen (8 July 2019). <u>"What to know about British socialite</u> <u>Ghislaine Maxwell, Jeffrey Epstein's alleged madam"</u>. Insider. Retrieved 11 August 2019.
- 92.
- 93. Field, Ophelia (2009). Kitten Club: Friends who Imagined a Nation. Harper Press. p. 379.
- 94.
- 95. "Profile of Ghislaine Maxwell", Walker's Research
- 96.
- 97. David Crabtree, et al <u>"A History of Oxford United Football</u> <u>Club"</u> <u>Archived</u> 16 October 2011 at the <u>Wayback Machine</u>, OUFC website, 8 March 2011
- 98.
- 99. Whitworth, Damian (13 August 2019). <u>"The socialite and the</u> <u>Epstein scandal: Ghislaine Maxwell's life and times"</u>. The Times. Retrieved 14 August 2019.
- 100.
- 101. Bower, Tom (11 January 2015). <u>"Out from Cap'n Bob's shadow</u> <u>and into a web of sex and royals"</u>. The Sunday Times of London. Retrieved 18 July 2019.
- 102.
- 103. Bernstein, Jacob (14 August 2019). <u>"Whatever Happened to</u> <u>Ghislaine Maxwell's Plan to Save the Oceans?"</u>. <u>The New York</u> <u>Times</u>. Retrieved 28 August 2019.

105. <u>"Misery in the Maxwell House"</u>. The Scotsman. 16 November 2001. Retrieved 20 July 2019.

106.

107. Schreckinger, Ben; Lippman, Daniel (21 July 2019). <u>"Meet the</u> <u>woman who ties Jeffrey Epstein to Trump and the Clintons"</u>. <u>Politico</u>. Retrieved 21 July 2019.

108.

109. Fry, Naomi (16 August 2019). <u>"The Gall of Ghislaine Maxwell"</u>. <u>The New Yorker</u>. Retrieved 16 August 2019.

110.

111. Bower, Tom (12 August 2019). <u>"Ghislaine Maxwell, daughter of</u> <u>Robert Maxwell, fell under the spell of rich and domineering</u> <u>men"</u>. The Times. Retrieved 12 August 2019.

- 113. "Family Misfortunes", 21 January 1996, <u>*The Observer*</u>, pg. 14 114.
- 115. Lawson, Mark (20 February 1997). "Shot in the dark?". <u>The</u> <u>Guardian</u>. London, England.
- 116.
- 117. "Soundbites", *<u>The Observer</u>*, 23 February 1997
- 118.
- 119. Bowcott, Owen (6 March 2011). <u>"Ghislaine Maxwell: Press</u> <u>baron's daughter and Epstein's former lover"</u>. <u>The Guardian</u>. Retrieved 11 January 2014.
- 120.
- 121. <u>"The Pensioners' Tale"</u>. BBC News. 29 March 2001. Retrieved 19 July 2019.
- 122.
- 123. Brown, David; Keate, Georgie; Spence, Matt (6 January 2015). <u>"'Madam' Maxwell linked to film stars and top politicians"</u>. The Times. Retrieved 25 August 2019.

125. Davison, John (7 June 1992). "All right for some; Maxwell family". <u>Sunday Times</u>. p. 11.

126.

127. Arnold, Amanda (12 July 2019). <u>"Everything We Know About</u> <u>Ghislaine Maxwell, Jeffrey Epstein's Alleged Madam"</u>. <u>New York</u>. Retrieved 12 July 2019.

128.

129. <u>"Jeffrey Epstein obituary"</u>. The Times. 10 August 2019. Retrieved 11 August 2019.

130.

- 131. <u>"Ghislaine Maxwell: profile"</u>. <u>The Daily Telegraph</u>. 7 March 2011. Retrieved 11 January 2014.
- 132.
- 133. Hong, Nicole; Davis O'Brien, Rebecca (11 July 2019). <u>"Following</u> <u>Epstein's Arrest, Spotlight Shifts to Financier's Longtime</u> <u>Associate"</u>. The Wall Street Journal. Retrieved 19 July 2019.

134.

135. Abrams, Margaret (19 July 2019). <u>"Who is Ghislaine Maxwell?</u> <u>The life of Jeffrey Epstein's former socialite girlfriend and alleged</u> <u>'madam'"</u>. <u>Evening Standard</u>. Retrieved 21 July 2019.

136.

137. Ward, Vicky (27 June 2011). <u>"The Talented Mr. Epstein"</u>. <u>Vanity</u> <u>Fair</u> (published March 2003).

138.

139. Wells, Matt (10 April 2001). "New role for Andrew in doubt after royal fiasco". <u>The Guardian</u>. London, England.

140.

141. Rayner, Gordon (2 January 2015). <u>"Prince Andrew 'categorically</u> <u>denies' claims he sexually abused teenager"</u>. <u>The Daily</u> <u>Telegraph</u>. London, England. Retrieved 11 January 2014.

- 143. Patterson, James (2016). Filthy Rich. New York: Little Brown and Company. pp. 216, 221. <u>ISBN 978-0-316-27405-0</u>.
- 144.
- 145. <u>"Prince Andrew Newsnight interview: Transcript in full"</u>. BBC News. 17 November 2019. Retrieved 15 December 2019.

- 147. Brown, Julie K. (28 November 2018). <u>"Even from jail, sex abuser</u> <u>manipulated the system. His victims were kept in the dark"</u>. <u>Miami Herald</u>. Retrieved 30 November 2018.
- 148.
- 149. <u>"Statement on Behalf of Ghislaine Maxwell"</u> (Press release). Devonshires Solicitors. 10 March 2011. Retrieved 15 July 2019 – via <u>PRNewswire</u>.
- 150.
- 151. Russell, John (25 May 2017). <u>"Billionaire's Alleged Sex Slave</u> <u>Settles Libel Case"</u>. <u>Courthouse News Service</u>. Retrieved 6 March 2019.
- 152.
- 153. Brown, Julie K. (1 March 2019). <u>"Alan Dershowitz suggests</u> <u>curbing press access to hearing on Jeffrey Epstein sex abuse"</u>. <u>Miami Herald</u>. Retrieved 1 March 2019.
- 154.
- 155. Brown, Julie K. (7 July 2019). <u>"With Jeffrey Epstein locked up,</u> <u>these are nervous times for his friends, enablers"</u>. <u>Miami Herald</u>. Retrieved 19 July 2019.

156.

157. Dickson, EJ (9 July 2019). <u>"Who Is British Socialite Ghislaine</u> <u>Maxwell, Jeffrey Epstein's Longtime Partner?"</u>. Rolling Stone. Retrieved 19 July 2019.

158.

159. Brown, Julie K. (16 April 2019). <u>"New Jeffrey Epstein Accuser Goes</u> <u>Public: Defamation Lawsuit Targets Dershowitz"</u>. <u>Miami Herald</u>. Retrieved 17 April 2019.

160.

161. Saner, Emine (12 December 2019). <u>"'She was so dangerous':</u> <u>where in the world is the notorious Ghislaine Maxwell?"</u>. The Guardian. Retrieved 15 December 2019.

162.

163. Corbett, Rachel (9 July 2019). "Jeffrey Epstein's Latest Accuser Is an Artist Who Claims the Billionaire Sex Offender Lured Her in With Promises to Help Her Career". Artnet News. Retrieved 20 July 2019.

164.

165. <u>"Jeffrey Epstein accuser Maria Farmer says Ghislaine Maxwell</u> <u>threatened her life, FBI 'failed' her"</u>. CBS News. 19 November 2019. Retrieved 20 November 2019.

166.

167. Ingber, Sasha (14 August 2019). <u>"Jeffrey Epstein Accuser Sues His</u> <u>Estate, Staff Over Alleged Sexual Assaults"</u>. <u>National Public</u> <u>Radio</u>. Retrieved 19 August 2019.

168.

169. <u>"New lawsuits detail how Jeffrey Epstein allegedly lured victims"</u>. CBS News. 20 August 2019. Retrieved 30 August 2019.

170.

171. Pavia, Will (22 August 2019). <u>"Ghislaine Maxwell accused in new</u> <u>Jeffrey Epstein lawsuit"</u>. The Times. Retrieved 30 August 2019.

172.

173. Ovalle, David (20 August 2019). <u>"Jeffrey Epstein lawsuits offer</u> <u>sordid details, including sex while on work release"</u>. Miami Herald. Retrieved 30 August 2019.

174.

175. Naham, Matt (3 July 2019). <u>"In Major Development, Court</u> <u>Orders Unsealing of Docs Related to Alleged Epstein Sex</u> <u>Trafficking Ring"</u>. Law and Crime. Retrieved 10 August 2019.

177. Brown, Julie K. (July 6, 2019). <u>"Jeffrey Epstein arrested on sex</u> <u>trafficking charges"</u>. <u>Miami Herald</u>. <u>Archived</u> from the original on July 7, 2019. Retrieved July 7, 2019.

178.

179. Larson, Erik (18 July 2019). <u>"Jeffrey Epstein's Socialite Pal</u> <u>Ghislaine Maxwell Asks Court to Keep Files Sealed"</u>. Bloomberg. Retrieved 19 July 2019.

180.

181. Sherman, Gabriel (9 August 2019). <u>"Powerful Men, Disturbing</u> <u>New Details in Unsealed Epstein Documents"</u>. Vanity Fair. Retrieved 10 August 2019.

182.

183. Rashbaum, William K.; Weiser, Benjamin; Gold, Michael (10 August 2019). <u>"Jeffrey Epstein Dead in Suicide at Manhattan Jail,</u> <u>Officials Say"</u>. <u>The New York Times</u>. Retrieved 10 August 2019.

184.

185. Zapotosky, Matt; Barrett, Devlin; Merle, Renae; Leonnig, Carol D. (10 August 2019). <u>"Jeffrey Epstein dead after apparent suicide in</u> <u>New York jail"</u>. <u>The Washington Post</u>. Retrieved 10 August 2019.

186.

187. <u>rollingstine.com: With Jeffrey Epstein Dead, the Search Is on</u> <u>for Alleged Recruiter Ghislaine Maxwell</u>

188.

189. <u>timesofisrael.com: Epstein's purported madam becomes</u> <u>focus in sex abuse cases</u>

190.

191. <u>"TerraMar Project launches to celebrate and protect the world's</u> <u>oceans"</u>. <u>Mother Nature Network</u>. 10 October 2012. Retrieved 15 July 2019.

- 193. Cain, Áine (18 July 2019). <u>"Ghislaine Maxwell abruptly torpedoed</u> <u>her oceanic non-profit in the wake of the scandal surrounding</u> <u>her associate Jeffrey Epstein"</u>. <u>Business Insider</u>. Retrieved 20 July 2019.
- 194.
- 195. <u>"Official Twitter announcement of closure"</u>. Retrieved 13 July 2019.

- 197. <u>"Terramar (UK)"</u>. Companies House. Retrieved 13 August 2019. 198.
- 199. <u>"TERRAMAR (UK) Filing History"</u>. Companies House. Retrieved 9 December 2019.

200.

201. Briquelet, Kate; Cartwright, Lachlan; Kennedy, Dana; Ross, Jamie; Frias, Jordan (15 August 2019). <u>"Jeffrey Epstein's 'Madam"</u> <u>Ghislaine Maxwell Spotted at In-N-Out Burger"</u>. The Daily Beast. Retrieved 16 August 2019.

202.

203. Ma, Alexandra (22 August 2019). <u>"We visited alleged Epstein</u> <u>'madam' Ghislaine Maxwell's upscale house in London's</u> <u>Belgravia, where the superrich live, and got a taste of her</u> <u>lifestyle before she disappeared"</u>. Business Insider. Retrieved 25 August 2019.

204.

205. Whitworth, Damian (8 March 2011). <u>"Ghislaine Maxwell: 'A</u> <u>modern day geisha girl of the capitalist world'"</u>. The Times. Retrieved 2 September 2019.

206.

207. Britton, Bianca (8 December 2019). <u>"Ghislaine Maxwell is the</u> woman at the center of the Jeffrey Epstein scandal. She's not been seen in months". <u>CNN</u>. Retrieved 9 December 2019.

- 209. Schneier, Matthew (19 August 2019). <u>"Ghislaine Maxwell's Great</u> <u>Escape Didn't Get Her Far"</u>. <u>New York</u>. Retrieved 28 August 2019.
- 210.
- 211. Sabur, Rozina (18 August 2019). <u>"Ghislaine Maxwell's sister</u> <u>spotted packing up bags near home where socialite was</u> <u>rumoured to be staying"</u>. The Telegraph. Retrieved 28 August 2019.
- 212.
- 213. Barrett, Devlin (16 August 2019). <u>"Jeffrey Epstein's alleged co-</u> <u>conspirator lived a low-key life in this tony seaside town in New</u> <u>England, neighbors say"</u>. Boston.com (Boston Globe Media Partners). Retrieved 28 August 2019.
- 214.

<u>"Ghislaine Maxwell was apparently living at secluded mansion</u> <u>in New England beach town"</u>. CBS News. 15 August 2019. Retrieved 28 August 2019